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Casterton Secondary College is compliant with the child safe standards 

 Casterton Secondary College is committed to diversity through a safe 
and inclusive environment for our school community. 

Principalõs Report  

Where did the two week holiday break go?  

We have had a very busy start to the term with students engaging in: sporting events, Mental Health First Aid program, 

Year 9 Careers program, visiting authors, Stress Down Day, student testing, Celebration of Diligence and Excellence, 

Vic SRC workshop, Maths competition, Year 10 careers interviews and a practice Lockdown drill. 

Amongst all of this activity students are also engaged in learning. 
 

Year 12 students are also preparing for exams and completing assignments in readiness for a future beyond secondary 

school. There will be a number of challenges and it is important that all students understand that organisation, hard 

work and dedication will prepare them to meet those challenges head on. That begins now. 
 

A few hints to students who will have exams for their subjects are: 
 

1. Organise your time 
This is crucial: you cannot leave your revision to the day before the exam. This is for two reasons: firstly, there is just 

too much material to cover; and secondly, it is not just memorisation that is required but understanding of subjects. It 

is important in exams that you show your understanding of the subject material: donõt just regurgitate information. 

In addition, good preparation can help to reduce stress. 

¶ Make a study schedule now so that you have enough time to revise each subject. 

¶ Make sure your schedule covers all topics and, if possible, allows extra time for difficult subjects. 

¶ Be as detailed as possible: write down the course section or topic rather than the whole subject. 

¶ Set yourself a target topic for each revision session. 

¶ Keep a revision checklist so that youõre clear about what youõve done, and what you still must do. 
  

2.  Organise your materials 

¶ Collect all the material you need to review: texts, class notes, reading notes, handouts, and all the completed 

assessment tasks. 

¶ Identify key topics and ideas from course outlines; assignment topics; readings and questions; practical 

exercises; and textbooks. Which topics have been emphasised and repeated? These ones are more likely to 

be examined. 

¶ Before you begin your revision for exams draw a concept map showing the key ideas of topics and the 

relationships between them. 

 

Our school is absolutely committed to supporting each and every one of our students to be the best they can be.  
 

Continued Over page  
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continued from over page... 

School Review 
As I have mentioned in previous newsletters, the school will be undergoing a review and I can confirm the dates are 

September the 2nd and 3rd.  
 

The Core Review Panel: Reviewer (Graham Bastian); Principal (Meridith Walker); Council President (Greg 

Johnson); SEIL (Joanna Day); AP (John Webb); Business Manager (Renee Jukes); Director of Teaching and 

Learning (Joanne McKenzie); SS (Renae Newell); MS (Carina Barton) 

Challenge Partners: Jane Boyle (Principal, Brauer College); Anne Gawith (Principal, Dimboola Memorial) 

Student, staff and parent focus groups will also provide input during the review days. 
 

As stated previously, the Core Review Panel will provide specific feedback on the schoolõs progress and 

achievements against the goals and targets of the current Strategic Plan. There will be a discussion about and an 

analysis of issues that may be affecting the performance of CSC. This will complement the schoolõs self-evaluation 

and self-review. From this process of analysis and reflection, future directions will be identified to assist in planning 

the next steps on our journey to excellence. 
 

Thank you to the parents and students who responded to the questions about our school. We are looking forward to 

your feedback on our strengths, areas for improvement and the ideas and innovations that you would like to see 

develop at the college. It is really important that as a part of Casterton we have as many people as possible 

contributing to the direction of the college.  
 

2020 Planning 
Preparation for course counselling, staffing classes etc. is currently underway for next year. Information regarding 

subject selection for year 11 and 12 will be provided to students and parents/carers as it becomes available.  
 

During the latter part of the school year students have questions about upcoming exams, completing assignments and 

readiness for the following year. They sometimes experience moments of anxiety and question themselves as they 

endeavour to complete work and prepare for exams.  
 

Parents/carers may notice changes at home or have concerns about their childõs progress. 

Please contact the school at any time if you have a question, a concern or just want to chat and you will be directed to 

the appropriate person. 

Meridith  

Principalõs Report  

WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK  
 

Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey 

offered by the Department of Education and Training that is conducted amongst parents / caregivers at each school.  

It is designed to assist our school in gaining an understanding of parentsõ/carers perception of school climate, student 

engagement and relationships with our parent community. Our school will use the survey results to help inform and direct 

future school planning and improvement strategies. 
 

The survey will be conducted online by ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and only takes 15 minutes to complete. The survey can be 

accessed via iPad, Desktop, Laptop or Smartphones at any convenient time within the fieldwork period until Sunday 11th 

August.  

 

A randomly selected group of parents / caregivers has been invited to participate in the survey. They will receive an invitation to 

participate in the survey and will be provided with login details. These invitations were mailed in the week beginning July 29
th
. If 

you do not have access to an internet enabled device (iPad, Desktop or Laptop, Smartphone), you may contact the school to 
arrange the use of our equipment. All responses to the survey are anonymous. 
 

The survey results will be reported back to our school at the end of September. The survey results will be communicated to our 

school community through our newsletter and annual report. 
 

Should you have any technical queries regarding the Parent Opinion Survey, please do not hesitate to contact ORIMA 

Research on 1800 654 585 (toll free), or by email: pos@orima.com  

Should you have any participation or survey-related queries, please contact me at the School, or the Department by email: 

parentopinion.survey@edumail.vic.gov.au  

John Webb 

Parent Opinion Survey 2019 
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On the 31st of July our Senior Girls headed over to Pedrina 

Park to compete in a seven school round robin competition. 

For the  majority of our students this was a positive ôfish out of 

waterõ moment where they get to have a taste of the forever 

expanding category of AFL that is Womenõs Football. It would 

be fair to say that the day was jam-packed with activity and some 

sore and tired bodies jumped back on the bus following the 

conclusion of the event. 

In regards to the results for the day, CSC had six close 

encounters with the opposition and came out on top in three of 

the games. This is something the students can be very proud of 

considering how the lack of a bench made legs tire very quickly. 

Over the six games it was awesome to see how the girls began to 

gel with each other making ôteam-based performanceõ the 

winner of the day. This was evident when linking up with 

various kicks and handballs became commonplace for the side 

towards the end of the carnival. 

Kate Tomkins was awarded best player for our side with a 

dominant and consistent 6 games throughout the day. Many 

thanks go to Ann Hirst for being the team manager, as well as 

April Tomkins for helping out throughout the day. This help 

that only makes these days run smoothly, but it also makes these events possible. 

Mr. McArlein 

Senior-Girls Football Article  2019 
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Semester One 100% Attendance 
 

Congratulations to the following students who achieved 

100% attendance in semester one. 

Year 7:  Milly Campbell 

Year 8:  Dylan McGregor-Rhodes, Madeline Patton 

Year 9:  Jessica Sambell, Halley Vigilia 

Year 11:  Riley Johnson, Hayden Munro 

Year 12:  Jason Ferguson 

Term 2 Attendance Ladder  

 

Winning Middle Years: Year 9 

 

Winning Senior Years: Year 11 
 

  Average Days Absent 
per Student 

YEAR 11  3.6 

YEAR 9 4.2  

YEAR 8 4.6 

YEAR 7 4.8 

YEAR 12 5.6 

YEAR 10 5.8 

 

1 or 2 days absent a week doesnõt seem much but éééééé 
 

 

 

He/She is only 

missing just é. 

 

That equalsé. 

 

Which is é. 

and over 

13 years of 

Schooling 

thatõs... 

 

Which means the best your 

child can perform is é 

1 day per        

fortnight 

20 days per Year 

  

4 weeks per year Nearly 1.5 years Equal to finishing in year 11 

1 day per week 

  

40 days per Year 

  

8 weeks per year Over 2.5 years Equal to finishing in year 10 

2 days per week 

  

80 days per Year 

  

16 weeks per 

year 

Over 5 years Equal to finishing in year 7 

3 days per week 

  

120 days per 

year 

  

24 weeks per 

year 

Nearly 8 years Equal to finishing at year 4 

Every Day Counts ð Students MUST strive for 100% attendance 

Milly, Dylan, Hayden and Riley  
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Imaginations were aroused on 

Wednesday 24
th
 July when Matt 

Porter, an author of childrenõs 

books, presented a workshop about 

writing fairy tales to the Year 7 

English class.  All of the students 

listened attentively to Mattõs advice, 

resulting in some interesting 

imaginary characters coming to life 

on the page.   

The class is currently studying the fantasy genre, concentrating on fairy tales.  We 

have investigated the history of fairy tales and have noted the stereotypical features of the genre. The students will also read 

several traditional Grimmõs Fairy Tales to observe their more gruesome content when compared to the more modern Disney 

versions. 

The culmination of this study will result in the students writing their own fairy tales, following the traditional narrative structure 

and including the typical setting, characters and language of the genre.  They will be able to use the ideas gained from their 

work with Matt Porter and we certainly appreciate the time he spent inspiring the class.   Mrs Sheppard 

Here are some excerpts of the studentsõ writing 
\ 

Character ð Ogre 

She ran out of the small village with her grey hands over her head, trying to protect her filthy blue hair and head from the 
rotten tomatoes and veggies thrown by the villagers.  She had been covered in 
rotten foods, making her an even uglier sight.  Her face was lumpy with a strange 
green and grey tone.  (Abbey Munro) 
 

Character ð Huntsman 

In a split second, I saw an axe in his left hand, which was covered in dirt and grime.  
I looked up.  His smile was from ear-to-ear as if he was possessed or something.  
He bashed on the door one more time and then he swung his axe into the door, 
smashing the sharp blade into the glass window.  My heart was pounding out of my 
chest.  I couldnõt feel my body; I was so terrified! (Jakeb Wiese) 
 

Character ð Happy Dwarf (who is grumpy) 

Happy Dwarf roared aggressively at the Greenie hugging the tree.  He was swinging 
his axe with his strong, big hands over his 1.5 foot body, like a hammer-throwing 
giant.   He then threw his axe rapidly above his little head towards the trembling 

Greenie. (Daniel Boxer) 

AUTHOR VISITS YEAR 7 ENGLISH CLASS  

 

Just a little bit late doesnõt  seem much but éééééé 
 

 

Did you know your childõs best learning time is the start of the school day? 

Thatõs when every minute counts the most!! 

He / She is only 

missing just é. 

 

That equalsé. 

 

Which is é. 

and over 13 years of 

schooling thatõs é. 

10 minutes per day 50 minutes per week Nearly 1.5 weeks per year Nearly Half a year 

20 minutes per day 1 hour 40 minutes per week Over 2.5 weeks per year Nearly 1 year 

Half an hour per 

day 

Half a day per week 

  

4 weeks per year Nearly 1 and a half years 

I hour per day 1 day per week 

  

8 weeks per year 

  

Over  2 and a half years 

Being On Time to School and Class Counts  


